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To:  Education, Energy, & Environment Committee From:   Allison Colden, Sr. Fisheries Scientist 

Chesapeake Bay Foundation (CBF) SUPPORTS SB 434 which would create a pilot program to provide 
financial incentives to Maryland’s oyster farmers for practicing restorative aquaculture. 

By the year 2050, global food demand is expected to increase by 500 Megatons annually. Arable land is 
limited, and wild capture fisheries production has stagnated, with many stocks considered overfished. 
Marine aquaculture is one of few sectors with significant scope for growth, and in the case of aquaculture, 
potential for restorative benefits alongside economic development.1,2  

Restorative aquaculture is defined as “the intentional use of aquaculture to positively affect (ecosystem) 
services.”3 In Chesapeake Bay, the native oyster population has been depleted to a small fraction of its 
historic size, along with its attendant ecosystem services, including nutrient removal, water filtration, and 
provision of habitat for fish and crabs. Shellfish aquaculture, when sited properly, has the potential to 
replace or restore these critical ecological functions while helping the State meet pollution reduction goals 
(see Attachment I).   

In 2016, the Environmental Protection Agency approved oyster aquaculture as a best management practice 
for the removal of excess nitrogen and phosphorus. Several aquaculture businesses and co-ops are already 
successfully utilizing this program to generate nutrient credits.4 Oyster farms have also been shown to 
support nearly double the biomass of fish compared to nearby sites without restorative aquaculture gear  

Senate Bill 434 would help incentivize the development of restorative aquaculture in Maryland through a 
financial incentive program. While oyster farmers may receive credit for removal of nutrients, no such 
program currently exists to recognize and compensate growers for the habitat and oyster recovery services 
that oyster farms provide. Providing financial incentives will encourage growers to continue investing in 
these public goods.  

Specific metrics and husbandry techniques, developed in collaboration with scientists and members of 
industry, would ensure restorative aquaculture leases meet or exceed metrics associated with large-scale 
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restoration projects in Maryland. This not only helps to diversify income streams for oyster farmers, but also 
provides an opportunity to partner with the private sector to accelerate the pace of oyster restoration.  

CBF urges the Committee’s FAVORABLE report on SB 434. 

For more information, please contact Matt Stegman, Maryland Staff Attorney, at mstegman@cbf.org.
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